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                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington

Minutes of the Meeting of Highnam Parish Council
held in The Old School on Tuesday 8 January 2013 at 7.00pm
Present: Cllrs: M Heenan (Chairman), D Davies, Y Watkins, D Nelson, C Penny,  M Welch 
In attendance: Mr. R Hicks (Clerk), Mrs J Storey, Mr M Hutchings GRCC, Mrs F Evans TBC
Mr Hutchings and Mrs Evans attended to talk about affordable housing.  Mr Hutchings started by referring to the housing needs survey carried out in Highnam, which had an above average response of 55%. He pointed out that land needed to be available at lower than normal cost for this type of project. Planners at TBC would look at proposals and comment on the acceptability of the proposed sites.

Mrs Evans suggested that Council may want to look at a ‘Place Planning’ approach. Using the exception approach, would produce quicker results, and could allow for a smaller market housing/affordable housing combination of 10/12 units/acre possibly. After planning comment, proposals would be presented at a public exhibition for local comment before any concrete proposals were made.

After some brief discussion, Chairman thanked Mr Hutchings and Mrs Evans for attending and the meeting proper started at 7.35pm.

Public Forum:

Favourable comment was made regarding the new bus shelter in Maidenhall. Comment was also made that there has been abuse from youngsters congregating at the corner of Maidenhall which has been reported to the police.  Anyone experiencing problems of this nature should report them to ensure action is taken.
1.      Apologies for Absence 
Apologies were received from Cllr P Awford, and retrospectively from Cllrs S Bennett and W Davis. 
2.     Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set 
out below.

            None.
   3.      Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 13 November 2012
            The minutes were received and signed by the Chairman as an accurate record.
4.      County Councillor’s Report 
In Cllr Awfords absence there was no report.
5.      District Councillor’s Report 
      Cllr Davies reported that TBC is undergoing an organisational review to save £1m. This will probably lead to staff cuts.  The telephony and computing systems are being updated to improve contactability for the public.  There was comment and discussion about the recent flooding on the B4215 and A40.
6.      Clerk’s Report
Clerk reported that work is to be started on improving the condition of the footpath from Lassington Lane to Mary Grove in the very near future; the stiles are to be left in place to deter motorcyclists, but attempt will be made to make the stile at Lassington Lane easier to use.  The order has been placed for repairs to the playpark surfaces, and work is to be carried out within 2 weeks.  There have been reports of youngsters causing ‘mischief’in the area of the playing field, and leaving various amounts of litter.  It was reported that TBC want Council to respond to Place planning proposals; Council was ahead of the game here and had already attempted to work with other local parishes on a consolidated approach to housing needs initially, without success.  Clerk to write to TBC.
7.       Flooding
            The subject of problems with the cycle path were raised.  The surface has been heavil6y eroded by the recent rainfall and needs some positive attention.  Clerk to contact Glos Highways.
8.       Affordable Housing
            Following on from the presentation, Chairman suggested that we need a sub committee to deal with this matter, and to work with Martin Hutchings and Frances Evans.  Cllrs Welch and Nelson volunteered to start looking into this.  Clerk to provide copy replies regarding possible land.

9.       Finance   - to approve invoices for payment:
	RBS a/c
	Cheque
	Power
	 


	12 December 2012
	Clerks Salary
	DD
	    17
	 £288.75

	12 December 2012
	HMRC
	DD
	    17
	 £  72.00

	12 December 2012
	Highnam PCC
	000001
	   S137
	 £500.00

	12 December 2012
	Guy Shankster
	000002
	    4
	 £146.75

	12 December 2012
	CPRE
	000003
	   S137
	 £  29.00

	12 December 2012
	Stuart Lewis
	000004
	    16
	 £  30.00

	12 December 2012
	Goodwood Fencing
	000005
	    20 
	 £456.00

	12 December 2012
	Robert Heigham
	000006
	    13
	 £678.00

	12 December 2012
	Peter Rossiter
	000007
	    13
	 £523.51

	12 December 2012
	HCCT
	000008
	    19
	 £  18.00

	12 December 2012
	HCCT
	000009
	    19
	 £286.00

	28 December 2012
	Clerks Salary
	DD
	    17
	 £288.75

	28 December 2012
	HMRC
	DD
	    17
	 £  72.00

	09 January 2013 
	Benefice Press
	000010
	  S137
	 £120.00

	09 January 2013
	P Rossiter
	000011
	    13
	 £521.84

	09 January 2013
	PWLB
	000012
	  S137
	£10524.63

	09 January 2013
	Guy Shankster 
	000013
	    4
	 £  31.25

	09 January 2013
	Cheltenham Mowers
	000014
	    4
	£217.78


10.  Bank Reconciliation

	RBS Account
	

	Balance at 26 October 2012
	£45,215.91
	Payments November 2012
	£2,261.75
	

	Receipts November 2012
	£0.00
	Restricted funds
	£30,825.63
	

	 
	
	Operating balance
	£12,128.53
	

	Recreation Ground Project
	

	Balance at 27/04/2012
	£3,625.46
	Restricted funds
	£625.05
	

	Receipts June 2012
	£0.36
	Operating balance
	£3,000.77
	

	Restricted funds in RBS a/c
	
	
	
	

	Uncleared cheques
	£301.00
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	PWLB
	£10,524.63
	
	
	

	Project reserves
	£10,000.00
	
	
	

	Council Reserves
	£10,000.00
	
	
	

	
	£30,825.63
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	


            December Reconciliation will be presented separately.

15.    Residual Items 
It was pointed out that there are fixings on the new bus shelter which could cause an injury to the public.  Clerk to contact P Rossiter to remedy.

The matter of moss on pavements had been reported but there is little that can done about it.
It was suggested that Council should consider a bus shelter at Brimsome Meadow next.  It was also asked whether Cllr Awford had been in contact with the bus company regarding improving the hard standing at the bus stop at Brimsome Meadow.

Cllr Watkins reported on the HCCT Agm – 

A slight operating loss had been made last year, but bookings for 2013 look good.  There were discussions about renovations to the Old School building, and security.  Deeds of trust are to be kept the same for now.  Cllr Davies congratulated the Trust on the way the halls are run; Cllr Heenan supported this view.    
Meeting closed at 8.15pm

Date of next meeting  12 February 2013  at 7.30pm in the Old School Room 
         Signed______________________________________________   Date __________________
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